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MAKE SOME HISTORY OF YOUR OWN 

The area now known as Tibbits Park in White Plains has a rich history.

Originally called “the Commons,” it was created in the late 1600s and, by 1697, homes had sprung up along 
it. Cattle grazed there, the local militia trained there and children played there.

On October 21, 1776, the northerly section of the Commons became the park where General George 
Washington’s army stored artillery pieces

You can establish your place in history by sponsoring an Adopt-a-Park garden in Tibbits Park. Several small 
gardens in Tibbits Park are looking for a sponsor. 

This lush garden in Tibbits Park is sponsored by AKRF, Inc.

To inquire about Tibbits Park or other gardens up for adoption, contact Jean Bello at jeanmbello@gmail.com
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WHITE PLAINS 
BEAUTIFICATION
FOUNDATION

Dear Friends,

Everything old is new again as we start to gather again in groups, attend in-person events and participate in 
activities that were once part of every-day life. We can enjoy simple pleasures such as hugs and hand-shakes 
as they return to express our warm greetings. 

WPBF is also bringing back the old. It was delightful to see old friends and make new ones at our in-person 
post-holiday brunch in January. Our board meetings are held in person but can be attended virtually from your 
preferred electronic device. Now that’s truly a blend of old and new.

That doesn’t mean there are no changes. This is the first year of our new calendar. Our fiscal year will now 
follow the calendar year. Our budget now runs from January to December. This works out best for planning our 
activities. We know our targets before any major activity takes place. Our print newsletter, this very one you are 
reading, is now published in the spring / summer, not in the fall.

It also means that our annual meeting is held in January, not June. This year, it took place on January 23 and 
we were pleased that it was so well attended. I am acutely aware of the change as I was installed as the new 
president of WPBF at that meeting. Having served in the role for some months now, I must report that I am 
in awe of the presidents who have served before me. The strength of this organization falls squarely on their 
shoulders. Mary Ann DeRosa, our immediate past-president, is one of my heroes. She has provided insightful 
leadership and has led WPBF with confidence and competence during the two terms she presided. Many of 
our former presidents have generously shared their advice, experience, information and stories with me. Their 
collective wisdom and leadership has made WPBF the impressive and well-respected organization it is today.

What has not changed is our devotion to our gardens. Daffodils, tulips, flowering plants and ornamental shrubs 
are, as always, the focus of our beautifying efforts. As you turn the pages of this newsletter, you will see our 
other activities and meet people who make it all happen.

We repeatedly state that WPBF is an all-volunteer organization. I recently came across a quote that aptly 
describes the benefits accrued from the efforts of the many who work hard for our organization. “A single leaf 
working alone provides no shade.” The volunteer workers within our current ranks and through the past years 
have created a strong network that have leafed out to blanket our city in beauty.

In your service,

President

PRESIDENT’S LETTER

Terry Hanson

WHITE PLAINS 
BEAUTIFICATION
FOUNDATION
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DAFFODILS BRING CHEER TO WHITE PLAINS 
March and April were especially beautiful this year with seas of 
yellow daffodils brightening the city. We are forever grateful to Joanna 
D’Addario, our “Daffodil Lady,” who led this project in honor of WPBF’s 
Golden 50th Anniversary to plant daffodils all over town. We are 
also grateful to the neighborhood associations and other groups and 
residents who got into the spirit and planted daffodil bulbs for all to 
enjoy year after year. 

Daffodil Lady, Joanna D’Addario
at the 2021 St. Patrick’s Day Parade  

Daffodils on North Broadway 
bring joy in spring.

 Hon. Thomas Roach, Mayor 
Hon. Justin Brasch, Council President

Hon. Nadine Hunt-Robinson, Councilmember
Hon. John M. Martin, Councilmember 
Hon. Richard Payne, Councilmember

Hon. Victoria Presser, Councilmember
Hon. Jennifer Puja, Councilmember

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE 
White PlainsWhite Plains

Beautification Beautification 
Foundation, Inc.Foundation, Inc.  

Daffodils will bloom again this spring 
thanks to the efforts of 

White Plains Department of Public Works

Inspired by Joanna, Our Daffodil Lady

The Daffodil Project The Daffodil Project 
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WPBF: TRUCKIN’ WITH THE CITY 
Excitement was in the air during the 10th annual White Plains 
Truck Day at the Gedney Way Recycling Facility in September. 
The White Plains Department of Public Works holds the event to 
showcase city vehicles and equipment so residents can learn how 
our DPW and Public Safety departments serve us.  

Truck Day showcases a range of the 347 vehicles owned by the 
city, including sanitation trucks, a street-lighting bucket truck, 
paving trucks, street sweepers, a tow truck and more. Fire and 
Police units bring such vehicles as a water-pump truck, an armored 
truck and motorcycles. In recent years, food trucks, the “Bob the 
Builder” character, and interactive displays have been added.  

The city has long supported the efforts of the WPBF and the DPW helps maintain our gardens. WPBF 
hosts an information table. The Westchester Cornell Cooperative Extension Master Gardener Volunteers 
are also invited to participate.  

This year's Truck Day is scheduled on Saturday, September 9 at 10 a.m. 

Thank you DPW Commissioner Stefania Mignone for all the support provided to WPBF and for the 
information given about Truck Day.

From left, WPBF Board Members Ann 
Dougherty, Sue Brennan and Mary Merenda 

staff the table on Truck Day. 

A family climbs aboard a White Plains sanitation truck. 

Blaine Levenson (left) and Lou Petralia, master 
gardener volunteers with Cornell Cooperative 

Extension, flank DPW Commissioner 
Stefania Mignone. 
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Alloy Printing* / Minuteman Press
Loretta & Walter Anderson

Antonio Meucci Lodge #213, Inc.
Ballard-Durand Funeral Home

Paul & Jean Bello
Caspi Development
Caterina Ciaramella
The Container Store

Cuddy & Feder
Lisa DeRosa & Michael Panitz

DeRosa Builders, Inc. 
Jean & Mike Divney

Ann & Bob** Edwards
Empire State Realty Trust 

Preston Farr

First Church of Christ Scientist
Gedney Association

Gedney Farms Nursery
Peter Gisondi Painting Company

Charlie & Micaela Goldberger
MaryJane & Alan Goldman

Houlihan/Lawrence Real Estate Center
Howard Hanna Rand Realty

Rose marie James Graphic Design*
Hon. Rita & Thomas Malmud

Mignone Family
Thomas J. Minck

North Broadway Citizen’s Assoc. 
North Street Community, LLC
P. Lynn, Ed & Marland Oliva

Marland & Julia Oliva
Rev. Everett Parker**

Prato Capital Management
Reckson, a Division of SL Green

Rotary Club of White Plains
David L. & Dr. Janet L. Rothstein

Jonathan & Dorothy Schere
Gail & Max Schwartz

Silverman Realty Group, Inc.
The Tobin Family

Brian & Beth K. Wallach
Brian Wallach Agency, Inc.

2023 ADOPT-A-PARK
Sincere Thanks to our Very Generous 2023 Adopt-a-Park Sponsors

MAJOR SPONSORS
$1,000 - $2,499

POWER OF LEGACY
Thank you to our donors who have left  charitable bequests to WPBF. 

We appreciate and value your gifts!

DIAMOND SPONSORS
$10,000 & Up

Amodio’s Garden Center & Flower Shop*
Anonymous Good Friend

Cuddy & Feder*
Gedney Farms Nursery*

Ridgeway Garden Center*

PLATINUM SPONSORS 
$5,000 – $9,999

Anonymous Good Friend
Michael Bellantoni Landscaping*

Maier Markey & Justic, LLP*
Montefiore Health System

The Petrone Family
Drs. Nancy Rice & Millard Hyland

The Syd & Jan M. Silverman Foundation
Theresa & Mark Stagg
Anne & John Uglum

GOLD SPONSORS
$2,500 - $4,999

AKRF, Inc.
Apple Bank

Bloomingdale’s 
Cappelli Organization

Elias Dagher
The Davey Tree Expert Company*

The Devine Family
Lauren M. & Robert Fales
Marjorie & Robert** Feder

Ginsburg Development Companies, LLC
Hon. John M. Martin & Family
NorthEast Community Bank

Linda & Mel Teetz
Guy A. Terhune**

Karen & Richard Trepp
Westy Self Storage

White Plains Hospital
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Joy & Paul Bergins
Hon. Benjamin & Carsandra Boykin

Mary Briante
Rebecca W. & Harry O. Bright

James & Victoria Bruni
John & Maria Davis

Ruth Perin Davis
Deborah & John Donahoe 

German International School New York
Dr. Timothy & Nancy Hill

Beth & Eugene Kava
Shari “Candy” & Dennis Light, Esq.

Kathleen & Joseph Masterson 
McCarthy Associates

Mary Merenda
North Street Association 

Bonnie Peritz & Perry Liberty
Barbara Ramsdell

Ridgeway at White Plains HOA
Cindy Schwartz

Gregory J. & Hon. Beth N. Smayda
Michael & Beth Stanton
Barbara & Bill Vrooman

Alison & Rob Walsh
Marc Weinstein & Linda Rodney
Barbara & Barry Wenglin, M.D.

as of 4/24/23
*Denotes In-Kind

** Denotes Deceased

FRIENDS OF THE PARK
$250 - $499

BENEFACTORS
$500 - $999

Benerofe Properties, Corp. 
Wendy S. Blum

Sue Jacobine Brennan
Hon. David & Lara Buchwald

Dr. Laura Butterfield  & Peter Wolfson
Kate Collins

Cormac & Renate Daly
Mary Ann DeRosa

Nancy & Marc S. Giges
Hocherman Tortorella & Wekstein, LLP

Mary Helen Jordan
The Kempner Corporation 

Deidre K. & Matthew S. Kimble
Hon. John & Susan Kirkpatrick

Leason Ellis, LLP
James Louis Leinwand Fund

Blaine & Stephen Levenson
Jim & Leslie Levy

P. Robert & Marie Silverman Marich
Markey Realty Company

Hannah M. & John C. Nelson, M.D.
New York – Presbyterian Westchester Division

Scully Construction Corporation

REBECCA MARGARET “BECKIE” BRIGHT
JULY 1, 1930 – MAY 21, 2023

Beckie Bright, born Rebecca Margaret Waller, passed away May 21, 2023, just shy of her 93rd birthday. 
A graduate of Ithaca College, with a Masters of Arts in Music from Columbia University Teachers 
College, Beckie served the White Plains community for nearly seven decades in various roles: music 
teacher in the White Plains School district; choir member, choir director, moderator and trustee of 
Chatterton Hill Church; President of the Interfaith Council of White Plains; supporter of Downtown Music 
at Grace; member of the Woman’s Club of White Plains; and decades-long member of the White Plains 
Beautification Foundation Board of Directors and Associates.

She is survived by her husband of 68 years, Harry O. Bright, Jr., and her daughter, Miriam Kay Bright. 
Her son, David M. Bright predeceased her. 

A generous and gracious soul, Beckie will be missed by all who knew her. 

In lieu of flowers, the family prefers contributions be made to White Plains Beautification Foundation in 
her memory.    
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SPOTLIGHT ON MARIE SILVERMAN MARICH, AAP 
SPONSOR & DEDICATED WPBF VOLUNTEER

For over 50 years, two special groups – Adopt-a-Park sponsors 
and WPBF volunteers – have partnered to create and build the 
success of the White Plains Beautification Foundation. AAP 
sponsors provide the funds for installing and maintaining our 
gardens while volunteers oversee the foundation's activities and 
ensure that the organization runs smoothly.

Here we spotlight an individual who is both a sponsor and a 
volunteer: Marie Silverman Marich. Marie’s family foundation 
has been an AAP sponsor for many years. Her parents created 
the Syd and Jan M. Silverman Foundation in the early 1990s 
and, after her mother passed away in 1997, her father agreed 
to sponsor the DeWitt and Lila Acheson Wallace Garden 
on North Broadway. The Silverman Foundation has been 
supporting this garden ever since and it was renamed the 
Silverman Garden some years ago.

Marie and her husband, Robert, have carried on the family tradition by supporting the McNally Garden 
in lower Tibbits Park. That garden was named in memory of three beloved siblings of Marie’s mother, all 
natives of Birmingham, Alabama, who came to live in White Plains.

Also a dedicated volunteer, Marie has been a WPBF director for over 20 years. During that time, she 
chaired the Gala journal for several years and, from 2010-12, she served as WPBF co-president with 
Jean Bello.

In November 2014, Marie took over as host of “This Blooming City,” WPBF’s cable access TV show. 
Longtime host Beth Wallach had decided to leave the show after nearly 30 years, so hers were big 
shoes to fill.

Marie took to the job with ease. She selects the topics, pre-interviews and books guests, does research, 
writes the scripts and hosts the show at the White Plains Community Media studio. She also covers live 
events, including the Battle of White Plains commemorations and Washington’s Birthday celebrations at 
Purdy House, and Arbor Day dedications.

“Mom and Dad set an example of community involvement 
for us," she said. "They felt it was important to contribute 
and give back whenever possible. Volunteering is also a 
great way to meet new people and make new friends while 
working toward a common goal.

“I have enjoyed being part of our wonderful organization 
and have been privileged to work with so many talented 
and dedicated people," she continued. "I have many fond 
memories of those we have lost; those intrepid souls who 
had such determination and vision to create ‘A City in the 
Park.’ WPBF has an impressive tradition to continue into 
the future.”

Matthew Silverman amid the blooms of the The Syd 
& Jan M. Silverman Foundation Garden in Tibbits 

Park, now known as The Silverman Garden.

Marie Silverman Marich donates time, energy 
and funds in support of WPBF.
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PUTTIN’ ON THE GREEN FOR SAINT PATRICK’S DAY
March roared in like a lion to greet the annual White Plains St. 
Patrick’s Day parade on Saturday, March 11. The dark morning 
dawned gray and cold with blustery winds, pelting sleet and rain. 

Bringing warmth and cheer to the frigid morning, Dunne's Pub served 
an Irish breakfast of sausages, bacon, eggs, hot coffee, tea, and 
more. Dennis Power entertained with ballads and witticisms. WPBF 
President Terry Hanson greeted everyone with an Irish toast: “May 
the most that you wish for be the least that you get”!

The Public Works classic truck bearing the WPBF banner 
arrived lushly festooned with artificial trees and flowers, 
shamrocks and green ribbons. WPBF Past President Deb 
Donahoe and President Terry Hanson spent days in the 
lead-up to the parade decorating the truck to replicate an 
Adopt-a-Park garden. 

At the onset of the parade, the overhead clouds parted and 
warm sunshine spread warmly over marchers and viewers 
along Mamaroneck Avenue. ‘Twas surely the luck of the 
Irish!

The truck and marchers were greeted by cheers from the 
crowds, a testament to the appreciation city residents and 
visitors have for the White Plains Beautification Foundation.

Thanks to those who came to Dunne's Pub. Thank you John Kirkpatrick and Dennis Power for allowing 
proceeds to benefit WPBF. Your support blooms our flowers! Thanks to John Kirkpatrick and Dennis 
Power for allowing proceeds to benefit  WPBF. 

 Everyone is Irish on St. Patrick's Day! 
WPBF Board Member Nick Wolff and 
founder Brian Wallach celebrate the 
wearing o' the green at the Dunne's 

Pub breakfast. 

 Dennis Power entertaining WPBF 
supporters at Dunne’s Irish Pub 

Celebratory Irish Breakfast

 Micaela and Chuck Goldberger 
stand happily by the beautifully 

adorned truck. They supplied the 
artificial grass and tall shrub used as 
the centerpiece of the truck garden.

 Parade marchers, wearing WPBF's signature 
yellow daffodil hats, enjoy appreciative 

cheers from the crowds.
(front from left): Cecelia Spilotros, Terry Hanson, 

Deb Donahoe, and Diane Taylor, and 
(back from left) Lynn Oliva and Cormac Daly
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WPBF DONORS
(1/1/22 - 12/31/22)
Rochelle Abrams
Jean & Narinder Aggarwala
AKRF, Inc.
Alno Gedney Farms
Alloy Printing 
Laura & Louis Amadio
Diane Ametrano
Amodio's Garden Center
Walter & Loretta Anderson
Beverly & John Annunziata
Anonymous Friend
Michael Antonelle
Antonio Meucci Lodge # 213
Apple Bank
Leticia & Wim Aquarius
Barbra Arnold
Ballard-Durand Funeral Home
Spencer Barback 
Barbara H. Barnes
Sari Bedevian
Beecher Flooks Funeral Home, Inc.
Mary & Bobby Begun
Nick ** & Evelyn ** Beilenson
Jean & Paul Bello
Benerofe Properties Corp.
Joy & Paul Bergins
Lawrence A. Berglas, Esq., ArtBizLaw
Sheila & Michael Black
The Blackbaud Giving Fund
Bloomingdale's
Wendy S. Blum
Victoria Blume
Nina & Philip Blumenfeld
Nancy Bonagura
Hon. Benjamin B. & Carsandra Boykin
Michele & William Brady
Hon. Justin Brasch
Deborah & Andrew Brennan
Sue Jacobine Brennan
Mary Briante
Rebecca W.** & Harry O. Bright
Victoria & James Bruni
Hon. David & Lara Buchwald
Don & Naomi Buchwald
Karen & Patrick Buckley
Dona J. Burke
Burke Rehab Hospital
Dr. Laura Butterfield & Peter Wolfson
Vojtech Bystricky, Esq.
Kevin Calefate
Cameo House Owners Inc.
Caspi Development
Judith & Alan Cass
Marjorie & Ray Castro
Mary & John Cavallero
Caterina Ciaramella

The Cipriano Family
City Limits Diner
Michael D. Colby
Kate Collins
The Container Store
Susan Edwards & Robert Colson
Concept: Care, Inc
Scott Nammacher & Constance Haslett
Virgil & Lica Contescu
Martha Cox
Tony Magnotta & Mary-Ellen Crehan
Catherine M. Cucurullo
Cuddy & Feder LLC
Frances & Sebastian D'Alessandro
Mary D'Amico
Elias Dagher
F. John Dahl
Renate & Cormac Daly
Damselfly Designs - Brenda LaManna
Courtney Darts
Davey Tree Expert Company- Matt Chase
John and Maria Davis
Ruth & Jerry Davis
Ruth Perin Davis
Robert L Del Torto
DeLaurentis Management Corp.
Beth & Ed DeLaurentis
Mary Ann DeRosa
DeRosa Builders

Lisa DeRosa & Michael Panitz
The Devine Family
David & Jenny Dinoffer
Sam & Nancy DiValentino
Jean & Mike Divney
Ruth & Michael Doehring
Deborah & John Donahoe
Ann Marie & Bob Dougherty
Patricia  & John Douglass
Naomi Duker & Stephen Gold
Joanne & Ed Dunphy
Nancy & Paul Durante
Rebecca & William Eckfeld
Wm. David Eddy, Jr. Esq
Ann & Bob ** Edwards
Ivy Eisenberg
Alane & Rudolph Ellenbogen
Empire State Realty Trust
Loretta & Bernard Fabel
Lauren M & Robert Fales

Preston W. Farr
Marjorie & Robert ** Feder
Elsa Ferrari
First Church of Christ Scientist
Naomi & Bernard Fish
Michael Fistel
Judy Freeman
Gale Friedland
Sheila & Bob Friedland
J. Brady Garber
Erika Gard
Lorraine & Jerome Gates
Mary Gay
Gedney Association 
Gedney Farms Nursery
Amy & Larry Geiger
German International School NY
Nancy and Marc Giges
Judy & David Gilberg
Ginsburg Development Company 
Peter Gisondi Painting & Co
Pamela & Elliott Glass
Marjorie & Milton R. Gleit
Judy & Matthew Gluckson
Ellen & Richard Gold
Micaela & Charles Goldberger
Mary Jane & Alan Goldman
Susan J & Kenneth Gordon
Patricia Gougelmann

Betty & Michael Graessle
Catherine & William Grant
John & Beverly Grasso
Mary Lou Grey-Winters
Doris & Norbert Gruenfeld
Leonard Gruenfeld
The Edward Handelman Fund
Terry Hanson & D. Scott Faubel
Nancy Taylor Hantman
Healy Electric Contracting Inc
Dr. Timothy & Nancy Hill
Verdell Hilliard
Hocherman Tortorella & Wekstein, LLP
Gary Horowitz
Hospice of Westchester
Janet Hotchkiss
Houlian/Lawrence Real Estate Center
Howard Hanna Rand Realty
Mary M. Hughes
Igor M Salon

Betty J. Innamorato
Rose marie James, Graphic Design *
Tim James
Delores Jiji
Mary Helen Jordan
Donna Joseph
Amy & Mitchell Josephs
Maier Markey & Justic LLP
Andrea L. Kaminsky
Leah & Josh Kaplan
Edith Kapoor & Alphons Yost
Katz & Katz P.C.
Beth & Eugene Kava
Richard P. & Susan Strickler Kaye
Josephine C. Kellman
Elizabeth Kelly
The Kempner Corporation
Nada Khader
Deidre K. & Matthew S. Kimble
Hela & Peter Kindler
Hon. John & Susan Kirkpatrick 
Eileen & Jeffrey Klein
David & Evelyne Klein
Roseanne M. Klein
Eda F. & Bernard R. Klinger
Caitlin Knipper
Melanie Kolby
Barbara & Richard Kreisberg
Sheila & Bob Kresch
Gail & William Kuschman
Patricia & Martin Lager
Lucille Landry
Susan Lavallee
Leason Ellis LLP
Hon. Milagros Lecuona
JoAnne Lee
Wendy Leibowitz
James Louis Leinwand Fund
Christopher K. Lendt
Blaine & Stephen Levenson
Linda Levine
Martin A. Levitin
Jim & Leslie Levy
Shari “Candy” & Dennis Light, Esq.
Mary Logan & Paul Beekman
Margaret Lovergine
Roberta Lowell
Anne Majsak
Hon. Rita & Thomas Malmud
Ruth M. Manecke
Thomas Marcotullio
P. Robert & Marie Silverman Marich
Markey Realty Company, James C. Markey
Maryann C. & John E. Martin
Margery and Edgar Masinter
Kathleen & Joseph Masterson

  Every effort has been made to assure the  
  accuracy of this donor list. We apologize for any 
  inadvertant exclusions or errors. Please notify us 
  of corrections at info@wpbf.org.

Beautification News, Page 10



Frank & Ann Palazzo
Frances Pantaleo
Rev. Everett Parker ** Fund
Joan Paternoster
Bonnie Peritz & Perry Liberty
Michelle Rosedale Perkins
Holly Perry
Louis M. Petralia
Evelyn Petrone
Jean Pollak
Margaret Postlewaite
Prato Capital Management 
Thomas G. Preston
Jane Prout
Iwona Rainer
Barbara & Dr. John ** Ramsdell
Linda Rasch
Reckon, A Division of SL Green
Mitzi Renz
Paul Schupak & Rhona Merkar
Ridgeway at WP HOA
Ridgeway Garden Center
Joshua Riegelhaupt
Rieman Auto Body Shop
Hon. Thomas Roach
Philip & Dorinn Rodman
Jonathan S. Rodney
Mary M. Rose
Nancy & Elliott Rose
Irwin Rosenblatt
Nicola & Jordan Rosenstock
Judith & Stephen Ross
Rotary Club of White Plains
Phil Rothenberg
Dr. Janet L & David L. Rothstein
Judy Rubin
Joseph & Helen Russo
Sara & Denis Sackett
Pio & Cecelia Salvati
Louise & Barry Sanet
Robert J. Saunders
Dorothy & Jonathan Schere

Lynette & Richard Scherzer
David and Alice Schiff
Orietta Schneider
Michele Schoenfeld
Julia Schonfeld
Susan & Ed Schwartz
Cindy Schwartz
Gail & Max J. Schwartz
Felicity Awerbuch & Stanley L Schwartz
Deborah & Stephen Schwartz
Scully Construction Corporation 
Barbara Selbst
Timothy & Kimberly Sheehan
Elisa & Joseph Siciliano
Jane Silberstein
Syd & Jan M. Silverman Foundation
Silverman Realty Group, Inc
Margaret Slater
Gregory & Hon. Beth Smayda
Laura Solomon
Theresa & Mark Stagg
Michael & Beth Stanton
Richard E. Stout
John and Theresa Stratta
Diane Tabakman
Janet & Robert Tascio
Diane Taylor
Linda & Melvin Teetz
Guy Terhune **
Oren Teicher
The Woman's Club of White Plains
The Tobin Family
Susan & Lawrence Tolchin
Joan Traber
Diane Travers
Mary Travis PhD
Julie & Graham Trelstad
Karen & Richard C. Trepp
Eileen & John Troise
Nicolina & Laurence Tumminia
Susan Lee Turnbull
Anne & John Uglum

Jennifer Longobardi & Alex Ungerer
Barbara Healey Van Bergen
Angela Vitellas
Barbara & Bill Vrooman
Susan & Milton Wackerow
Elisabeth H. Wallace
Beth & Brian Wallach
Brian Wallach Agency, Inc. 
Cynthia A. Wallquist
Alison & Rob Walsh
Gloria Ward
Webster Bank
Betsy & Stanley Weiner
Linda Rodney & Marc Weinstein
Robert & Marilyn Weintraub
Barbara & Barry Wenglin, M.D.
Werkheiser Home Maintenance Inc
Stuart Werner
Westy Self Storage
White Plains Common Council Inc
White Plains Downtown District Management Assoc.
White Plains Hospital
Charlotte and Richard Woodrow
Laurette Young
Janet Younkin
Judy Zendell

*  In-Kind Donation
** Decessed

Carol Mastoloni
Fernando S. Maura
McCarthy Associates
Marie Louise McClure
McMahon, Lyon & Hartnett Funeral Home, Inc.
Virginia McMath
Karen & Lawrence Mendillo
Mercedes-Benz of White Plains
Mary Merenda
Judith Meyer
Mignone Family
Carlos Milian
Rochelle Miller
Virginia Mills
Thomas J. Minck
Alice Model
Margaret Moline
Montefiore Medical Center
Marjolein C. Mooney
Sherry Moore
Cynthia Moro
Charles Mullin
Kristin & Kevin Mulvey
Susan & Brian Murphy
Katherine Neglia
Stephen Nelmes
Hannah  & John C. Nelson, M.D.
New York - Presbyterian Westchester Div
Lenore & Joel Nieves
North Broadway Citizens Association
North Street Area Civic Association
North Street Community, LLC
NorthEast Community Bank
O'Connor, McGuinness, Conte, Doyle,
  Oleson, Watson & Loftus LLP
Patricia O'Grady
Barbara & Philip O'Keefe
Timothy & Marie O'Leary
Anne Ocone
Julia Oliva
P. Lynn, Ed & Marland Oliva
Mona & Seymour Page

Katherine Antonelle
Bobby Barnes
Sue Bogholtz

Julie Mae Britton
Iris F. Brucks

Silvio Ciaramella
Catherine Sheldon Dagher

Raymond Nelson Davis
Margit & John DeRosa

Margery A. & Tom Devine
Kevin Dunphy

Robert Edwards
Yvonne Farr

Erica Lee Farland
Ruth Peters Healey

Catherine McNally Holland
A Richard Juelis
Elsie Lahrmann

Theodore “Teddy” Lee, Jr.
Mary & John Lolis

Patricia Murray Martin
Berry Farinas McNally

Helen Minck
Irving Natter

Linda Norberto
Anne O’Brien

Pauline & Patrick Oliva
A. Thomas Oliva

Geneva & Rev. Everett Parker
Carol Petrone
Paul Petrone

Thomasina Petrone
Donald G. Prout

Jeff Rainer
Julie Scatena
Paul Schwarz

Liz Shollenberger
Hattie Freeman Silverman

Jan McNally Silverman
Syd Silverman
Guy Terhune

Patricia L. Terhune
Clara Elizabeth Whitehead
Virginia McNally Whitehead

GIFTS IN MEMORY OF:

GIFTS IN 
HONOR OF:

Joanna D’Addario
Betty & Mike Graessle

The Marich Family
Dorothy Schere

Charlotte Hope Szabo
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FINANCIAL REPORT 
WPBF Funds for 2022

2022 Operating Income: $191,932
	

	

Adopt-A-Park program (81%)	 $155,492 

Annual Newsletter/Gala event (6%)	 $10,650

General Donations (13%)	 $25,790

Gala

Adopt-A-Park

Donations

2022 Operating Expenses: $212,982
	 	

Programs: Garden Planting,	 $178,840   
   Care & watering, 
   Schools Garden Programs (84%)

Fundraising incl. Gala (7%)	 $15,307 

Communications,	 $18,835 
   Education & Admin (9%)

Programs

Communciations, 
Education 
& Administration

Fundraising

Amodio's Garden Nursery is proud to support the

WHITE PLAINS 
BEAUTIFICATION
FOUNDATION

in their efforts to keep White Plains a Blooming City!

1160 Mamaroneck Avenue • White Plains, NY 10605 
(914) 949-3922  •  amodiosnursery.com

EEst.st. 19391939

Beautification News, Page 12



ARBOR DAY
White Plains celebrated Arbor Day with the planting 
of an Eastern Redbud tree at the high school on a 
chilly, overcast April 28.

Kathy Masterson, Arbor Day chair for White Plains 
Beautification Foundation, introduced WPBF 
President Terry Hanson, who presented the Eastern 
Redbud, which was already showing its colors.

This year’s tree was donated by Marge Feder in 
honor and memory of her husband, Robert Feder, 
a distinguished White Plains resident who led a life 
of public service and was a partner in the Cuddy & 
Feder law firm.

Westchester County Executive George Latimer and 
White Plains Councilwoman Victoria Presser presented 
proclamations to commemorate the event. City Public 
Works Commissioner Stefania Mignone presented a special 
flag indicating that White Plains has been a Tree City USA 
recipient for 40 years.

White Plains High School will fly the flag for a month.

The high school Mariachi Band provided musical 
entertainment to serenade the event and high school seniors 
Eudin Gallardo and Justin Suqui provided original artwork for 
this year’s Arbor Day program.

Principal Emery Martinez spoke on behalf of the high school 
and acknowledged the Mariachi Band and other students, 
Assistant Principal Gaetano Vitiello, digital arts teacher 
Brian Wintersteen and WPBF for their help executing the 
celebration.

Matthew Chase of Davey Tree planted the 
Eastern Redbud and will provide follow-
up care for the tree. Consolidated Edison 
provided saplings for the attendees and 
students to take home and plant in honor of 
Arbor Day.

Join us at next year’s Arbor Day celebration, April 26, 2024, at Eastview Middle School.

(From left) Councilwoman Victoria Presser, 
Public Works Commissioner Stefania Mignone, 

High School Prin-cipal Emery Martinez,
 Council President Justin Brasch and 

WPBF Arbor Day Chairwoman, Kathleen Masterson

 White Plains High School Mariachi Band

The magenta pink flowers of 
the Eastern Red Bud appear 
in clusters on bare stems and 
sometimes on the trunk itself.

 The planting took place on 
Earth Day, one week before 

the Arbor Day ceremony.
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WPBF’S JOLLY 
“GIANTS OF THE EARTH” 

SCULPTURES
 Whimsy and creativity are delightful additions to 
our gardens. So it was a happy day in the spring 
of 2006 when the first “Giants of the Earth” 
sculptures landed in a WPBF garden.

That sculpture was The Giant Trowel and the 
garden is on Route 119 at the intersection of 
Hamilton Ave. This is a lovely three-season 
median garden with small trees and evergreen 
shrubs bolstered by colorful seasonal plantings 
from early spring into fall.

The 7-foot Giant Trowel and the other Giants 
of the Earth sculptures were crafted by White 
Plains artist Peter Wilcox, a long-time resident of 
Battle Hill and a WPBF Board Member.
The installation of The Giant Trowel was 
approved by New York State, which oversees 
the Rte. 119 garden site. It was endorsed by 
then-Mayor Joseph Delfino and the White Plains 
Department of Public Works.

“Art is going to be a very important part of 
our city, and to have someone local who has 
produced a very unique piece is just wonderful," 
Mayor Joseph Delfino said at the dedication. 
"Who doesn’t like a trowel?”

Wilcox’s next piece showed up resting against a 
large tree in the front yard of a private residence 
in the Prospect Park neighborhood of White 
Plains. The Giant Shears were a treasured 
gift from Jonathan Schere to his wife Dorothy, 
long-time WPBF board member and a past 
president. The Schere’s have recently donated 
the sculpture to the City of White Plains. Its final 
home is yet to be decided.

The third sculpture in the Giants of the Earth 
series, The Giant Cultivator, is a 7-foot-long, 
three-pronged claw tool that sits in a median 

Beautification News, Page 14



garden on Westchester Avenue at the eastern entrance into White Plains. Once called the “Mirror 
Garden” because the plantings looked the same leaving or entering the city.

The final sculpture, The Giant Faucet, stands 7 feet tall and currently resides in the front garden of the 
Wilcox family home on Concord Avenue atop Battle Hill. It is awaiting an appropriate permanent site 
downtown.

The four Giants sculptures are made of an epoxy-coated fiberglass finish over a metal and/ or 
Styrofoam base. The wood-grain finish on the handles of the Giant Trowel, the Giant Shears and the 
Giant Cultivator took some months for Wilcox to refine. He first applied a thick dark polyester undercoat 
then topped it off with a tan paint, and then hand scraped the finish to create the woodgrain lines. For 
the metal parts of each, he used automotive spray paint covered with a protective clear coat and a final 
epoxy topcoat. The drop of water falling from the Giant Faucet is comprised of polyester resin dyed 
blue.

Wilcox credits his wife, Jeanne, a long-time WPBF board member and Adviser as well as a Master 
Gardener and NYBG-certified Landscape Designer, for his inspiration for this series.

In recent years, Wilcox himself has gotten into gardening and has planted hundreds of colorful 
perennials and shrubs along Battle Ave. He is currently working to develop the
native and pollinator-plant portion of the project to redesign a site on Route 119, which the city of White 
Plains is converting into a native meadow park.

 Peter Wilcox with The Giant Faucet
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ADOPT-A-PARK BREAKFAST
The annual Adopt-a-Park Appreciation Breakfast, generously 
sponsored by AKRF, Inc., was held Thursday, May 4, at 
Bloomingdale’s La Provence Restaurant. This was Bloomingdale’s 
28th year hosting the breakfast and per their usual performance, 
Anthony Capone, chef Miguel Flores and staff presented a wonderfully 
tasty buffet to Adopt-a-Park sponsors, members of the WPBF Board of 
Directors, as well as city and county officials. 

Breakfast co-chairs Kate Collins, Sue Brennan and Mary Merenda 
welcomed the guests and presented each attendee with a set of 
vintage notecards illustrated by WPBF Director Mary Briante and Mary 
Lang Farrell. 

Unfortunately, our scheduled guest speaker, Lucia Chiocchio, partner 
of Diamond Sponsor Cuddy & Feder and WPBF Counsel, was unable 
to attend, but her partner William Null, who is also Chairman of the 
Board of Gold Sponsor White Plains Hospital, graciously agreed to fill 
her shoes.  

Adopt-a-Park Chair Jean Bello introduced those new to the program and, 
quoting Lady Bird Johnson – “Where flowers bloom, so does hope.” –  she thanked all the sponsors 
for bringing a sense of hope to all who walk or drive past or are lucky enough to spend a quiet moment 
among the gardens. 

Also contributing to the breakfast was DeRosa Builders and Minuteman Press, formerly Alloy Printing.

Kathy and Joe Masterson, Paul Bello 
and Cormac Daly

David L. & Dr. Janet L. Rothstein,
 new AAP Sponsors

AAP Gold Sponsor, 
Marjorie Feder and 
William Null, Esq. 
of Cuddy & Feder

Contact Jean Bello at: 914-584-1650 or jeanmbello@gmail.com 
for more information on the Adopt-a-Park Program and how you can directly support 

one of the nearly 70 gardens enriching our city and maintained by WPBF.

Photo Credit: Kate Collins
Invitation Design by: Minuteman Press, 

formerly Alloy Printing

AAddoopptt--AA--PPaarrkk  

MMAAYY  44,,  22002233

AAPPPPRREECCIIAATTIIOONN  BBRREEAAKKFFAASSTT  PPRROOGGRRAAMM

AAddoopptt--aa--PPaarrkk  CCoommmmiitttteeee
Jean M. Bello – Chair

Terry Hanson, President
Sue Jacobine Brennan

Kate Collins
Cormac Daly

Deborah Donahoe
Ann Edwards
Mary Merenda
Brian Wallach

AAddoopptt--aa--PPaarrkk  AApppprreecciiaattiioonn  BBrreeaakkffaasstt  CCoommmmiitttteeee
Sue Jacobine Brennan, Kate Collins & Mary Merenda – Co-Chairs

Jean Bello
Deborah Donahoe

Terry Hanson
Blaine Levenson

Barbara Ramsdell
Cecelia Spilotros
Nicholas Wolff

WWHHIITTEE  PPLLAAIINNSS  BBEEAAUUTTIIFFIICCAATTIIOONN  FFOOUUNNDDAATTIIOONN
P.O. Box 1614, WP, NY 10602  *  www.wpbf.org

WWiitthh  oouurr  vveerryy  ssppeecciiaall  tthhaannkkss  ttoo  
BBlloooommiinnggddaallee’’ss  ffoorr  hhoossttiinngg..  

Program Cover Photo: Kate Collins
Printing: Alloy Printing

Underwriting: DeRosa Builders
Notecard illustrations: Mary Briante, Mary Lang Farrell
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SALUTE TO THE DEVINE FAMILY, AN AAP SPONSOR 
When Margery A. Devine passed away on Christmas Day in 
2014, her seven children - Barbara, Tom (Linda), Jim (Becky), Bill 
(Alison), Peter (Donna), Chris (Linda) and Steven (Kathy) - looked 
for a fitting memorial for their mother. They turned to White Plains 
Beautification Foundation and chose to plant a living memorial: 
a garden in her memory as well as their father’s, Thomas, who 
predeceased Margery. Margery A. Devine was born in White 
Plains, graduated from White Plains High School, married her 
husband, Tom, at St. Bernard’s Church, and raised their family in 
White Plains.  

With the help of contributions from family and friends, the Marge & Tom 
Devine Memorial Garden was planted in 2015 in Druss Park on the corner 
of South Lexington Avenue & Prospect Street, across from St. Bernard’s 
Church. The children continue to support the seasonal planting and 
maintenance of the garden, which is overseen by Amodio’s Garden Center.   

The stunning blooms that rise from this garden not only pay tribute to the 
memory of the Devines who were part of the fabric of the White Plains 
community, but it delights all who are fortunate enough to pass by it.   

By Jean Bello

Devine Garden blooming 
in August of 2020

The Marge & Tom Devine Memorial Garden 
has been an oasis of beauty for all to enjoy 
for many years. Here is a rendition of the 

plantings a few years back. 

0 

0 

0 

CONTRACTING 
Proudly supports 

The White Plains Beautification Foundation     
On your hard work in keeping the 

City of White Plains 
"A beautiful place to live!" 

Many Thanks to our
White Plains Essential Workers

for all that you do each and every day!

Healy Electric Contracting, Inc. 
Healy Datacom Corp. 

4 Fisher Lane White Plains, NY 10603 
(914) 428-1010

Thomas Devine- James New- Steve Povemba 

Tune in to

TThishis  BBloominglooming C Cityity  
The longest-running continuously-produced and

hosted local show on White Plains public access TV

Since 1990 This Blooming City has been 
broadcast on White Plains Community Media.

WPBF is proud of 

Marie Silverman Marich

host of This Blooming City

Saturdays at 6:30pm   
Sundays at 10:30am  

FIOS Channel 45 / Cablevision Channel 76

Watch past shows archived at WPBF.org
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THANK YOU FOR YOUR ADVERTISEMENTS & TRIBUTES!

See you at WPBF's See you at WPBF's 
October 19October 19thth Gala -  Gala - 

the first in four years!  the first in four years!  
Meanwhile, don't forget to Meanwhile, don't forget to 

smell the flowers!smell the flowers!

Beth  & Brian WallachBeth  & Brian Wallach

In loving memory of 

Syd and Jan McNally Silverman 

And their many years of 

steadfast volunteer commitment of 

White Plains 

Beautification Foundation 

and its mission of making 

White Plains a splendid place 

to live, work and play. 

With love and gratitude from,

Robert, Marie, Nicholas 

The Marich Family 

~ In Loving Memory~ In Loving Memory
 of Bobby Barnes ~  of Bobby Barnes ~ 

With appreciation and With appreciation and 
heartfelt thanks to the heartfelt thanks to the 

White PlainsWhite Plains
 Beautification Foundation  Beautification Foundation 
for continuing to enhancefor continuing to enhance
 the life and beauty of our  the life and beauty of our 

“City Within a Park”  “City Within a Park”  

Barbara & Barry Barbara & Barry 
WenglinWenglin

IS PROUD TO SUPPORT THE EFFORTS OF 
WHITE PLAINS BEAUTIFICATION FOUNDATION 

TO MAKE WHITE PLAINS 
A MOST BEAUTIFUL PLACE TO LIVE.

THE ANTONIO MEUCCI LODGE #213, INC.
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Proudly providing legal 
services since 1971.

Results.   
Ingenuity, thoughtfulness and insight 
have been the hallmarks of our law 
firm for more than 50 years. We pride 
ourselves on our reputation for quality, 
substantive ties to community leaders, 
stakeholders and decision-makers and 
for bringing deep industry knowledge, 
compassion and experience to bear in 
service of our clients’ goals. We’re your 
strategic advisors, addressing not only 
your legal needs but your business and 
personal ones as well. 

Westchester 
445 Hamilton Avenue 
14th Floor 
White Plains, NY 10601 

New York City 
270 Madison Avenue 
Suite 1801 
New York, NY 10016

Hudson Valley 
300 Westage Business Center 
Fishkill, NY 12524

Connecticut 
733 Summer Street  
Stamford, CT 06901

T 914 761 1300 
F 914 761 5372 
cuddyfeder.com

The Family of 
Thomasina & Paul Petrone

extend their continued thanks to
White Plains Beautification Foundation

and all the wonderful work it does
for the City of White Plains Your Local Irish Pub 

Where Everybody Knows Your Name

LIVE MUSIC 
Every Wednesday at 6:30pm 

   and 2nd and 4th Saturdays at 5pm  
Blend of Trad, Folk, Irish & Country Tunes

Follow us on Social Media for Updates 

Serving Lunch & Dinner Seven Days 
with Brunch including Full Irish Breakfast 

on Saturday's and Sunday's 
15 Shapham Place, White Plains, NY 10605

(914) 421-1451    |   Email: dunnespubwp@gmail.com
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Congratulations to 
White Plains 

Beautification Foundation
for continuing to 

keep our city beautiful

County Legislator Ben Boykin

WHITE PLAINS HOSPITAL

WHITE PLAINS HOSPITAL IS PROUD TO BE 
PART OF AN INCREDIBLE COMMUNITY. 

Thank you White Plains Beautification Foundation 
for your part in making our community so special.

HIGHEST QUALITY RATING

Thank You
to 

The White Plains 
Beautification Foundation

for Making our City Beautiful!

O'CONNOR McGUINESS CONTE

DOYLE OLESON WATSON & LOFTUS, LLP

One Barker Avenue, Suite 675
White Plains, New York 10601

(Serving the White Plains Community for over 50 years)

T h a n k  y o u !

White Plains 
Beauti f icat ion 

Foundation
White Plains looks beautiful 
because of your Foundation's 

hard work  & dedication!

The
Woman's Club

of White Plains

WCWP

The
Woman's Club

of White Plains

WCWP

The
Woman's Club

of White Plains

WCWP3” Square Logo

2” Square Logo

1.5” Square Logo

Over a century of 
commitment to our 

community!
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Vojtech Bystricky, Esq.Vojtech Bystricky, Esq.
LAWYERLAWYER

82 East Post Road
White Plains, NY 10601

914-261-4416
Fax: 914-239-4822 

bystrickyesq@gmail.com

Mr. “B”

Virtual Consultation from $75
Last Will & Testament from $688
Uncontested Divorce from $988

Proud Supporters of 
White Plains Beautification Foundation

Marie F. McMahon
President 

Timothy W. Buckley, CFSP  
Licensed Manager

491 Mamaroneck Ave, White Plains, NY 10605 
www.mcmahonfuneralhome.com 

McMahon, Lyon & Hartnett  
 Funeral Home, Inc. 

Over 80 branches throughout NY and NJ.
Find a branch at applebank.com/Locations 

At Apple Bank, we’ve always believed 
that a strong community and  

a strong bank go hand in hand.

We are proud to support the families, 
businesses and organizations in the 

neighborhoods we serve.
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BESTBEST    WISHESWISHES
The Livanos Family   &  City Limits Diner

proudly supports
White Plains Beautification Foundation, Inc. 

We too stand to keep White Plains beautiful!

9 1 4 . 4 8 8 .6 4 6 4

Thank You to
White Plains Beautification Foundation

for another colorful year!

Lawrence A. Berglas 
Attorney at Law Attorney at Law 

artbizlaw.com 

914.448.9448914.448.9448

31 Years of Providing Exceptional  
End-of-life Care with Dignity &  
Respect to Westchester County Residents

1025 Westchester Avenue Suite 200 
White Plains, NY 10604
914-682-1484  www.hospiceofwestchester.com

Together we help keep White Plains looking
 beautiful and a great place to call home!

W. David Eddy, Jr. Esq

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE   
WHITE PLAINS BEAUTIFICATION FOUNDATION

Law Office of W. David Eddy
914 949-0109    |   eddylawoffice@gmail.com

1 Barker Avenue, Suite 230    |   White Plains, NY 10601    |   General Practice

Serving the Community

Visit us at: https://www.facebook.com/wpbeautification
You will know you are at the right place when you see our logo:

WHITE PLAINS 
BEAUTIFICATION
FOUNDATION

Did you know that White Plains Beautification Foundation
has a Facebook Page?

by entering “White Plains Beautification Foundation” in the YouTube search box.   
Happy Viewing!

WATCH OUR VIDEOS ON  You Tube 
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Elevate y� rElevate y� rElevate y� r
Ext� i� Ext� i� Ext� i� 

Elevate y� r
Ext� i� 

Elevate y� rElevate y� rElevate y� r
Ext� i� 

Elevate y� r
Ext� i� 

Elevate y� r
Ext� i� 

Elevate y� rElevate y� rElevate y� r
Ext� i� 

Elevate y� r
CALL OUR OFFICE TODAY TO 

GET A QUOTE 914.698.4065.

WESTCHESTER | NYC |  GREENWICH | WEST PALM BEACH | MIAMI

www.moranogroup.com

LANDSCAPES + HARDSCAPES

MORANO GROUPMORANO GROUP

HEALTHY 
TREES IN 
EVERY 
SEASON.

Full Service Tree Care  |  Plant Health Care 
Pruning & Removal  |  Fertilization

The Davey Tree Expert Company  |  davey.com
Elmsford Office | 914-619-9737

Trees thrive when they receive year round care. Our  
certified arborists provide season-specific services to keep 
your trees healthy and your green space looking its best.

Your year-round tree care.

HEALTHY 
TREES IN 
EVERY 
SEASON.

Full Service Tree Care  |  Plant Health Care 
Pruning & Removal  |  Fertilization

The Davey Tree Expert Company  |  davey.com
Elmsford Office | 914-619-9737

Trees thrive when they receive year round care. Our  
certified arborists provide season-specific services to keep 
your trees healthy and your green space looking its best.

Your year-round tree care.
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The name you’ve trusted since 1968.

PEPEAUTOGROUP.COM 
914.220.0799

Proud sponsor of the  
White Plains Beautification Foundation, Inc.

 

 
	

PPrroouudd  ttoo  SSuuppppoorrtt  tthhee  
WWhhiittee  PPllaaiinnss    

BBeeaauuttiiffiiccaattiioonn  FFoouunnddaattiioonn  
 

General Contractors & Construction Managers 
www.scullycorp.com 

 

JJiimm  SSccuullllyy  
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Damselflyglobal.net 

      52 Virginia Rd 

White Plains, NY 10603 

914-533-6500 

 

WPBF Garden in Historic Battle Hills
Sponsored by Caterina Ciaramella

One garden in Tibbits Park
Sponsored by White Plains Hospital

WE NEED YOU!
VOLUNTEER TO BE 

PART OF WPBF
Help us keep beautiful gardens

 and spaces in White Plains. 
Can you:

 Help boost our social media presence?
 Write an article on WPBF events?
 Find new ways to promote membership?

 Encourage sustainable gardening   
      practices with Pollinators of White Plains?

Contact us at info@wpbf.org
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914.993.9007  www.ny259.minuteman.com  190 East Post Road, White Plains, NY 10601

is now...

After 45 years of a job well done, it’s time 

to bid a fond farewell to MaryJane & Alan Goldman

and welcome our new owner, Chris Greene

The Magic of Gift Giving

It's the time of the year when 
gift giving abounds. 

Check to see if your employer 
has a matching gift program. 

Double your contribution, double the flowers!

We deeply appreciate your support!
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White Plains Beautification Foundation, Inc. 
P.O. Box 1614 
White Plains, NY 10602

Save the Date Save the Date 

WPBF FWPBF Fall all 2023 2023 GGalaala
Thursday, October 19, 2023Thursday, October 19, 2023

Westchester Hills Golf ClubWestchester Hills Golf Club
401 Ridgeway Avenue, White Plains, NY


